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Dogs on Site 
 

Dear members, given the diverse nature of our membership, including members 

of all ages, it has been decided that we must have a policy for presence of dogs 

on site. This is to address both a question of hygiene and the reality that not all 

people are comfortable with dogs around their persons and their children, 

however well trained the dogs are. 

 

Considering that there is no particular need for dogs on site, except under certain 

specific circumstances, we are asking that dog owners follow the below guidelines 

if they wish to bring their animal onto the site : 

 

 

1. Dogs are not permitted within the Clubhouse building, all areas both on 

the ground floor and on the upper floor. 

2. Any dog fouling must be cleared up immediately and disposed of properly 

3. Dogs must be kept on leads AND closely supervised, at all times – leaving 

them tied up does not count as close supervision. 

 

There may be special circumstances where a member requires the assistance of 

a dog whilst on site – please first check with your captain, explaining the 

circumstances and secure their agreement. Members do have the right to check 

if you have received permission given the above conditions, please be patient of 

these checks. 

 

Best regards 

Facilities Committee, Trustees and Captains 

 
(PS. some of us are dog lovers too and do understand how some members may feel about this, 

but please consider, not everyone is a dog lover, and not all dog owners are as aware of this as 

they could be, and some people are too polite to object when perhaps they should) 


